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. KLCC OK'd INTRODUCING:

The call letters KLCC have

been officially assigned to Lane
Community College's new FM
radio station, effective August 7.

Word of the authorization was received

from the Federal Communications Com

mission the past weekend following petition
by the Board of Education asking that these
letters be awarded the College station.

The station, used as a classroom for
broadcasting students, is on the air 6 hours
each weekday during the school year, and
will be affiliated this year with the Tape
Network of National Education Radio, making
a wide variety of material available for
broadcasting.

KLCC broadcasts on a 90. 3 me,
FM Channel 212, with a pov/er of 450 watts.
Plans are to start programming on the 25th
of September for the 1967-68 college year.

Several new faces have joined the

Classified personnel at LCC, starting
work on July 1. On the Eugene Campus
are Phyllis Burtraw, Secretary to Dr.
Kenneth Hills; Carolyn Ogden, Secretary

TO Carl Blood and Roger Houglum;
Claire Carson, Secretary to William

Wright; Barbara Harmon, Secretary to
Frances Howard; Sandra Hoffman, in the
Adult Education Office; and Bette Scranton

Secretary to William Mansell. New on the
Bethel Campus are Cheryl Jacobs, Sec
retary to John Howard'and John Facobs;
and JoAnne Keeney, Secretary to Gerald

Rasmussen and Cecil Hodges.

Howard Hammond. Clerk-of-the-

Works for new campus construction, is
workina at the East 30th Avenue site.

Farrell Trowbridge is a new custodian

at the Springfield Campus.

FAIR TIME PLANS
THE GANG’S ALL HERE

LCC will have an exhibit at the Lane

County Fair again this year, featuring
descriptions of programs and new campus
construction. The exhibit will be presented
in 'booths 28 and 29 in the Commercial

Building during the Fair, August 22-26.

Counselors and students will be on

hand to discuss programs and activities
with interested persons.

Associate Dean of Instruction Ray
LaGrandeur assumed his duties at LCC on

Tuesday, August 1. Dr. LaGrandeur's
family is still in Belleview, Washington,
waiting completion of their new home in

Eugene. They plan to move this coming
weekend.

"I am delighted to be part of this dy
namic new institutiion, " Dr. LaGrandeur

said, "and am looking forward to a very
challenging year in 1967-68. "

Dr. LaGrandeur's arrival places all
members of the 1967-68 administrative

team on the job at LCC.

MAIL ON THE MOVE

The College Mail Room has been
moved from the Business Office to the

Information Center in the main hall on

the Eugene Campus. Vicki Stegall is in
charge of all mail, both outside and inter
campus.

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE
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REPORTS IN TRIPLICATE

Chairmen of 3 Summer Committees

gave comprehensive reports-of the groups'
activities at the Staff work session last week.

Robert Norman reported the Faculty
Load Committee has collected data and is

now assessing the information and com
piling a final report.

"LCC has an opportunity to develop a
unique evaluation procedure, "William

Morris, Evalutaion Committee Chairman
reported, "since no other college contacted
has developed a formal evaluation procedure.'

The Professional Growth and In-Service

Committee.ic planning for the "September
Seminar" meetings wMch begin September 11.
Delpha' Daggett heads the Committee and
reports ample time is being allowed for in
dividual, work as'well as group sessions.
A full agenda will be in the mail soon..

ABOUT PEOPLE

Best wishes for a speedy recovery
are extended to George Mast, Assistant
Professor of Mechanics, ill with blood-

poisoning; and to Edith'Jones, Assistant
Professor of Business Education, who is
recovering from ear surgery.

5^: 5{:

Irene Parent, LCC Counselor-

Instructor, is heading the committee for
arrangements for Women's Day on
Campus, to be held this year in the

Agriculture .Building at the Lane County
Fairgrounds, October 26.

SUMMER CLEAN-UP

If things look brighter around the
campuses lately much .can be attributed
to Darwin McCarroll's clean-up crew.
The Work-Study students under Mac's

supervision have been washing windows,
cleaning grounds, planting flowers, and
sprucing up in general.

One of their latest projects has been
to spray poison oak at the new campus

site preparatory to making a picnic area
overlooking the new campus construction.

NEW LOOK FOR HANDBOOK

CAMPUSITEMS

The next regular meeting of the LCC
Board of Education will be Wednesday,

August-16, at 7:30 pm in the Board Room
on the Eugene Campus.

^ :4;

604- students are completely registered
to date for Fail Term classes.

Several local business people connected
with food.management have been invited
..to-serve as an.interim study group to
develop curriculums for the LCC Food

Service Program to be started in the fall
of 1968.

The 1967-68 Staff Handbook wHl have

After critical discussion

by staff members and administration, the
book is undergoing revision, with Larry
Romine as editor. The handbook will be

completed in time for distribution at the

"September Seminar" meetings.

a "new look.

Life can only be understood backward, but it has to be lived forward.

Kierkegaard
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DO-ir-TOURSELF TEACHERS *+ HAPPY BIRTHDAY +*

Birthday greetings go to these
staff members whose birthdays fall in
the last half of August:

John Young, 14th; Gene Parro, 15th;
Rhoda Love, 16th; Hugh Cowley, 17th;
Cecil Hodges, 17th; William Wright and
William Cox, 20th; Edna Kennel, 21st;
Bernice Flemming and Margaret Knutson,
the 22nd; Mabel Armstrong, 23rd; James
Brock, 24th; Richard Fraga, 28th; Hazel
Stephenson, 29th; and Ellen Goldsmith, 31st.

Funds are expected soon to activate

the Teacher Aide Program scheduled for
this fall, Robert Marshall, MDTA Director,

said today. The pilot program will be given
in cooperation with the Bethel School Dis

trict and the University of Oregon under a
federal research project.

The program will permit students to
take classes half-days at LCC while work

ing as teachers aides half-days in the
Bethel District. After completion of the

two-year course at LCC, students can

work towards a Bachelors degree at the
University of Oregon while continuing to
work as assistant teachers at Bethel.

Financing of the program is being
negotiated at the present time through
federal agencies and, pending approval,
it is expected hiring of staff will begin
soon.

SMALL HANDBOOK BIG BARGAIN

GiGi Gamble, editor of the TITAN
Code, reports this year's student handbook

is being distributed without cost to students
registering for Fall Term.

The handbook is pocket size this year

for greater convenience in carrying; and
contains monthly activity calendars for the

college year.
Anyone desiring a copy of the TITAN

CODE may pick one up in the Registrar's
office.

CONGRATULATIONS CORNER

It's Doctor Robert Hamill as of last

Saturday morning, when LCC's Director
of Institutional Research received his D, Ed.

from the University of Oregon during the
summer graduation ceremonies.

The same day Keith Harker. LLRC

Director, donned cap and gown to receive
his Masters degree in Library Sciences
at Saturday's rites.

Florence Heddon, secretary to Dean
William Hein, was in the audience to beam
proudly as son Gary graduated from Honors

College and received his Bachelor of Arts
degree.

BEGINNING OF THE END

332 students are attending the third
summer session at LCC Mable Kennedy

of'Student Records reported today. The

session began August 14 and will run for
three weeks.

Registration in the first two sessions
averaaed 400 students each.

MAN BUILDS NO STRUCTURE WHICH OUTLIVES A BOOK

-- Eugene Ware

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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CAMPUS ITEMS Next regular meeting of the Board
of Education will be 7:30 pm, Wednesday,
August 16, in the Board Room on the
Eugene Campus,

Opal Alford , President of Faculty

Wives, reports the club has been inactive
this summer, but plans to schedule a meet
ing shortly after the start of Fall Term,

AND STILL THEY COME

The Robert Marshalls spent their

vacation showing his mother, visiting from
Pennsylvania, a sample of Oregon's scenic
and recreational attractions. Trips were

made up the McKenzie; along the coast from
Brookings to Newport; to Diamond Lake and
Crater Lake. They also attended one per
formance of the Shakespeare Festival at
Ashland; then made the mail boat trip up
the Rogue; and later inthe week enjoyed
ocean fishing from a charter boat.

Fall Term registration is speeding
up as students hurry to beat the "full-

class" notices which are beginning to
appear on the class schedule board in the
hall near the Registrar's office. As of
Tuesday morning completed registrations
stood at 833, quite a bit ahead of last year's
total of approximately 600 for mid-August.

ALL DAY, EVERYDAY (August 22-26)

The follow ng staff members will be
at LCC's Lane County Fair Booth on the
days noted. In addition, students and
Board members will be there from time to

time.

Tuesday, August 22
Jack Carter

Ralph Burns
Frances Howard

Wednesday, August 23
John Bernham

William Cox

Irene Parent

I. S. Hakanson

Thursday. August 24

Betty Ekstrom
Robert Cook

Ray LaGrandeur
Arthur Schafer

Friday, August 25
Pauline Dixon

William Hein

Betty Ekstrom
Robert Cook

Saturday, August 26

Daphne Clarke
Wilbert Bailey
Ken Hills

It was golf, golf, golf for Pauline
Dixon during her summer off. Pauline is
back on duty in the counseling center help
ing to register LCC's in-coming students.

Carl Blood, Industrial Technology
Division Chairman, plans to spend his vaca -
tion working on his house, (Asked if he
was building a new home he answered, "No,
just finishing up the one I started 20 years
ago. “

Millie Hartstrom, Assistant Professor
of Business Education, was back in school,

doing graduate work at the University of
Oregon, (Millie did manage a short visit
"home'/ to Astoria to visit her family,)

LCC custodial staff members are

wearing new . uniforms of dark green with
white LCC emblems on the shirts. Pretty
sharp!

Order and simplification are
the first steps toward the
tery of a subject--the actual
enemy is the unknown,

mas -

-Thomas Mann
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There have been some recent letters to the Editor of the Eugene Register-Guard posing qitestions about

the College operation. It is the policy of die College that any such letters will receive an answer; These
answers are written directly to the individual posing the questions. To keep the staff informed the following two

letters are reprinted.

Mrs. Mildred Detling

1944 Moss Street

Eugene, Oregon

Dear Mis. Detling:

I am most appreciative of your interest in Lane Community College. May I refer specifically to your
letter in the Eugene Register-Guard on the 2nd of August* As Chairman of the LCC Board, it would seem ap

propriatethat I answer your question with regard to tlie President's salary, I would be most happy to meet with
you to discuss this matter, or to furnish you with other information. I am sure Dr, Parnell, our College Presi
dent, would also be happy to talk with you.

The first assumption in your letter is that people of the College District vote on the budget. This is not

so. The voters only vote on the amoxmt of money necessaryftom local property taxes to balance the budget. In
the case of the Lane Community College budget this came to $490,000 out of a total general fund budget of
$2, 501,132 for the 1967-68 budget year, (Incidentally, this is lower than the 1966-67 tax levy.) Oregon local
budget law places responsibility for developing the budget on the Budget Committee and for finally adopting the
budget on the Board. The law also gives tlie Board latitiuJe in making transfers within the budget as the year
progresses. In tte case of the President's salary we will have to make a transfer, but it will not involve an over

all budget increase.

The salary of the President is negotiated separately from other staff salaries and was still under negotia
tion until our July 12, 1967, Board meeting. Quite frankly, we w»uld like to be able to pay our President more

than we offered him. We are the second largest community college in the State, yet our President's salary

stands in fifth place. However, we endeavor to cut costs wherever possible and this is one place where a few
dollars may be saved. Our President concurs with the Board in this philosophy.

Tlie authorization given by the voters when approving the tax levy necessary to balance the budget means
that the District may levy up to that amount ($490,000). It is possible—in fact it has happened in the past—that
the Lane Community College Board may not levy the full amotmt authorized by the voters. As you can see, the

Board has considerable legal latitude to adjust the budget within the confines of the local budget law. The dollar
amounts shown in the budget document represent a projection tliat the budget law is clear to point out as "estimates,

bfowever, in no case may the total expenditure exceedthat which is indicated in the total budget.

Again, I appreciate your interest and concern. You should know we are always available for questions
and clarifications as to action taken by the Board. We want to be a responsible and efficient public body in every

respect. In the case you mentioned we did not set the President's 1967-68 salary at an earlier date, since the
matter was in the negotiation stage.

Sincerely yours,

Dean Webb

Board Chairman



LCC Round-Up - August 15, 1967 - Page 4

Mis* Jean Frachiseur
1058 Cottonwood Ave.

Eugene, Oregon

Dear Mrs. Frachiseur:

Re: Your Letter-to-the-Editor, Eugene Register Guard, August 11, 1967

You should know of our appreciation for your interest in the operation of Lane Community College.
I will try to provide you with answers to your many fine questions. Enclosed is a copy of a letter our Board
has drafted in reply to a letter on the President's salary. This seems like the best way ot answer this question.

In answer ot your other questions:

1. This past year we enrolled 9, 844 individuals in classes that can be broken down in the following
categories:

Unduplicated Headcount

Enrollment	

Fill-time Equivalent

Students 	

7,862

1,389

1,275

1,033
Occupational Training

College Transfer

Adult Basic Education

Special Welfare Classes

Other Scattered Categories

22848

11525

25048

9.8442.429 tL

2. I have enclosed a college catalog and a few brochures which describe the many varied programs.

Briefly, our goal is to provide a "higher" education for the common man. LCC, as an open door community
college, has been developed primarily ot serve those for whom no other post-high school educational opportunities
are readily "within reach", either geographically, financially, vocationally, or academically. In fulfilling this
function, the College endeavers to provide quality opportunities to meet highly diversified needs maintaining at
least one open door for most of the citizens. Our student and counselors indicate that the College is fulfilling
this goal to a marked degree.

3. As President, I have one person you can define as an administrative assistant However, he wean
several other hats with primary responsibility for College-Community relations. He holds the Masters Degree

has had many years experience in education. The Board has set his annual salary at $13,200 (his salary last
$12,700, this is slightly less than a 4% raise). Of course, there are other administrators in the Collegeyear was

with specific responsibilities for specific areas of the College. In a recent survey here I found that the LCC
personnel with administrative assignments are currently devoting an average of 60 hours per week on the job.

4. Your question on intercollegiate athletics is an academic one at the moment for the Board currently has
a policy of no intercollegiate athletics. The Mt. Hood Board was discussing with the Lane Board the possibility
of changing this policy. Also, itiis is one of the most urgent desires of the student body officers of LCC. It does
not appear that the Lane Board will be discussing this matter again very soon.

You have asked so many pertinent and important questions that I have asked the Exigene Register-
Giiard to develop a feature story (perhaps progress report) on LCC to be ran in their Sunday Supplermenl-n Any
help you can give us urging the Guard ot do this will be appreciated. (Perhaps a phone call ot Mr. Dan Sellard
of the Guard staff would be helpfuL )

Feel free to give me a call (342-4931, Extension 32) or better yet perhaps you 'would like to discuss these
matters with me personally. At any rate, I hope this note has been helpfuL

Cordially,

Dale Parnell

President
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BEST BARGAIN IN TOWN
***FALL TERM ENROLLMENT HAS

LEAPED TO 1103 AS OF MONDAY

EVENING***
A reduced registration fee of $4 per

credit hour has been announced for area

adults who wish to audit regular LOG college
classes fall term. The fee schedule was in

troduced for adults wishing to take interest
courses without pressure of grades and
tests; or for adults who would like a trial

run of warm-up classes before returning to
college for credit programs.

Credit by examination will be given
for a small fee upon request by a student.

Registration for adult audit classes
will begin Friday, September 1, at 8:00am
on the Eugene Campus. No transcript,
physical examination, or registration de
posit fee is required.

OPEN DOOR THROUGH A PEEK HOLE

Lane County Fair goers can "take a peek
at LCC" through portholes cut in the end

of the LCC Fair booth at various heights
tailored for future graduates of classes
1967 through 1980. The keyhole views
reveal a new tract rack stocked with

colorful brochures; oversize photos of
future and present campuses; architects
renderings; and real, live staff members,
students, and board members primed to
answer questions about the od liege.

READY FOR THE RUSH
Congratulations to parents of the

Class of ’85':
To Robert and Norma Bernhardt,

and Mr. and Mrs. Allan Gubrud, with

baby daughters.
To Sydney and Mabel Armstrong,

and Chuck and Marilyn Haugan, with sons.
All four little ones have been born

during summer vacation.

Fall term textbooks are now in stock

at all three campus bookstores Ada Zinser,

bookstore manager, said today. Supplies
will be arriving daily from now until the
start of fall classes. LCC sweatshirts in

all sizes will be here the first of the week.

NEW HOME, ANYONE?

Lane Community College has been
asked to compile information regarding the
number of staff members interested in a

residential community near the new campus
site. To this end a questionnaire has been

developed which will be distributed to staff
members and students to determine whether

or not a demand for such housing exists.
Plans are to send out questionnaires

to staff members within the next two weeks.

SET TO GO!

Robert Marshall, MDTA Director,
announces two new classes will start soon:

Home Health Aids will begin September 6,
with 20 students; and a Clerk-Steno class
will begin September 25, with 18 students.

Mr. Marshall reports that all 36
members of last year's Home Health Aid

classes are now working through the Home
Health Service Agency in Eugene.

The biggest problem in the world could have been solved when it was small.
— W. Bynner

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE
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REMINDER: The Round-Up needs
individual pictures of all staff mem

bers as soon as possible. Please
check with Bert Dotson's office to

see if we already have a picture of
you; or send us one.

KEEPING UP WITH THE PRESIDENT

Page 4-A i^ringfield (Ore.) News, Thursday, . August 17,1967

Lack of Public Interest in

Government Cited by Parnell

Thanks.

Lane Community College
President Dr. Dale Parnell ex

pressed concern over the pub
lic’s lack of confidence in local

government and rapped Oregon’s
constitutional 6 percent limita
tion method of financing public
agencies during a talk Wednes
day noon before the Springfield
Rotary club.

Parnell told the Rotarians that

he was worried that people were
losing faith in local government,
and he laid part of the blam.e on
the public school system.

We teach kids all about Es

kimos but nothing about planning
commissions,” Parnell said,
pointing out a general lack of
stress on local governmental
processes by public schools.

“If local government isn’t
strong,” Parnell said, “we’re
in trouble.

The LCC head said local gov

ernments were, from his exper
iences, “pretty darn efficient.”
He said he hadn’t seen any evi
dence of waste in local govern
ment that could be termed ex

travagant.

Speaking on tax structures,
Parnell called theSpercentlimi-
taion “the most confusing is-
>ue we have” in government. He
said “it is a crime for public
Agencies to go to the people
each year, asking that tt>ey vote
on something they don’t under
stand.

both financially and aca

demically.
He called LCC “a rather dy

namic organization, trying to be
responsive to the needs of the lo
cal community.

Parnell listed five major pro
gram goals of the collie, in
cluding providing quality occu
pational education, collie trans
fer opportunities, a good devel
opment pr<%ram, good guidance
and counselling programs, and
a good adult education program.
He said total enrollment during

the 1966-67 fiscal year for all
^pes of programs was 9,844,
which included 7,862 enrolled in
vocational - technical studies,
1,389 in liberal arts, 228 adult
basic education students, 115 in
special classes under the wel
fare department and 250 stu
dents in miscellanecHis cate

gories,
Parnell said this was the

equivalent of 2,429 year-around ,
full-time students; “muchhigher
than our early expectations.

He said the new LCC campus,
under construction off 30th Ave

nue south of Springfield, would
be a great asset to the c<mtin-

ed progress of the institution.
He noted that the collie last
spring term held classes in 41
different . locations throughout
SpringHeld and Eugene, creating
numerous administrative prob
lems.

Parnell lauded the LCC board

of directors, who, he said have
spent the equivalent of 60 days
in meetings, without pay, since
the college was formed
“We’re headed to ^ one of

the outstanding community col
leges in the nation,” Parnell
said, “and you don’t do that
without an outstanding staff and
board.”

THANK YOU. MAMl

This is one example of the compli
mentary letters received by Lane
Community College.

*»

August 16, 1967

H

Dr. Dale Parnell, President

Lane Community College
200 North Monroe Street

Eugene, Oregon 97402

Dear Dr. Parnell:
>1

A thousand thank you’s to Lane Community College
for its open door policy which made a world of dif

ference for my daughter Virginia.

I am especially grateful to Kenneth Hills and Ralph
Bums of your counseling staff and to Mrs. Stopa of
the Study Skills Center. TTiey played a very impor
tant part in restoring Virginia’s ego and convinced
her that she could learn.

Please accept my heartfelt thanks.

Sincerely,Most people vote on blind
faith,” Parnell said, pointir^ out
that very few understand the
meaning of the 6 percent limi
tation.

Parnell gave Rotarians a run
down of the programs and goals

at LCC, pointing to the college’s
primary goal of keeping higher
educatim within the reach of all,

U

Helen Lynn

(Mrs. Francis Lynn)
195S Montreal Avenue

Eugene, Oregon 97401



YVf

THE TITAN

ROUNDUP
August 26, 1966 '

A NEWSLETTER FOR THE STAFF AND STUDENTS OF LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE, 200 NORTH MONROE, EUGENE, OREGON

BOND COMMITTEE FORMED LOANS AND SCHOLARSHIPS

Mr. Dave Williams, Asst. Manager,
Main Branch, 1st National Bank, has been

named Chairman of a newly formed
Citizens Committee for Lane Community

Federal grants totaling $40, 366 have
been received by Lane Community College,
it was announced today by Frances Howard,
LCC Financial Aids Counselor. $16, 986
in National Defense Education Act funds

will be used for student loans; $23, 380
received under the Economic Opportunity

Act will make matching grants available
to these students.

Approximately 75 LCC students are
expected to benefit from the combination

loan-grant funds, in amounts ranging from
$400 to $1000. The loan portion may be
repaid over a ten-year period after the
student has finished school. The money,

credited to student accounts, may be used
to cover tuition, books, and supplies; with
some apportionment for transportation.
The awards will be based on need and indivi

dual promise of success in a college program.
Any student wishing financial aid while

attending LCC is urged to contact Mrs.
Howard on the Eugene Campus, 200 North
Monroe. Mrs. Howard has pointed out
that several other kinds of scholarships

are available, as well as Work-Study
Programs, to enable students to finance
their educations.

College.
Purpose of the Committee is to help

prepare and distribute information in sup
port of passage of the $9. 9 million bond
issue September 20. The Committee is
currently conducting a campaign to se
cure at least 1000 endorsement signatures
to be used in future publicity.

MODEL READY

The first public showing of the model
of the new Lane Community College
Campus is behing held at the LCC booth
at the Lane County Fair this week. The
model, prepared by Campus architects

Balzhiser, Seder,. & Rhodes is a 6 foot
square, three-dimensional layout showing

buildings, parking sites, and other features
of the new Campus. First-phase buildings
are scheduled for occupancy in the fall of
1968.

Members of the LCC Board of Edu-

'Cation have joined LCC administrators

and counselors in manning the Fair booth
from 10:00 am to 11:00 pm August 23-27
to distribute informational materials and

to answer questions about the College.
MEETINGS

Rm.6-b, 9:00 am

. .Tues., Sept. 6

Rm. 12-b, 7:30 pm
. . Wed., Sept. 7

Presidents

Cabinet . .
MORE GROWTH

Two new mobile classrooms have

been erected on the LCC Eugene Campus
this summer adjacent to the existing mo
bile classrooms and will be ready for use

when Fall Term begins September 26. The
four classrooms provided by the new

buildings will be used for drafting, math,
physics, and Adult Education classes.

Board of

Education

MAN IS NOT THE CREATURE OF CIR

CUMSTANCE. CIRCUMSTANCES ARE

THE CREATURES OF MEN.

—Disraeli

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICE
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BRONZE SEALSECRETARIES MEET

The Lane Community College seal, de
signed by former LCC student David
Spriggs of Cottage Grove, was received in
time to be shown at the Lane County Fair

this week. The 65 pound seal is cast in
bronze from a pattern made by David and
his father, Harold A. Spriggs. Actual
casting of the work was directed by David
and his father; polishing was donated by
the owner of Kimwood's Service Station,
in Cottage Grove. The seal will be perma
nently installed on the new Campus.

Lane Community College is hosting a

meeting of educational secretaries on
Tuesday, August 30, to explain the Sept
ember 20 Bond Issue Election. Office

personnel of all schools in the LCC District
have been invited, and husbands and fami
lies are welcome.

Dr. Parnell, College President, would
appreciate the help, of all LCC office clerks
and secretarieain serving as hostesses

for guests from other schools. The meet
ing will be at 7:30 pm in KRVM Studio,
Eugene Campus. STAFF HANDBOOK

Revision of the Staff Policies Handbook

has been completed and copies of the new
manual will be in the mail this week. The

book is being sent to all full-time staff
members of LCC.

PRE -REGIST RATION

Classes are filling rapidly as registra
tion continues at LCC, Dean of Students
I. S. Hakanson reported this week. Latest
figures indicate about 1000 completed
registrations, with 36 sections already
filled. Unfilled sections are mostly in the

evening and late afternoon classes; however,
some openings exist in all curriculum areas.

An enrollment of 2000 students is pre

dicted for the 1966-67 school year. Again,
applicants are urged to register as soon
as possible. Second-year students are
reminded they must complete registration
soon to assure places in related classes.
Additional sections may be added as soon

as registration is completed to a point
where enrollment in given areas shows a
need for more classes.

BASIC EDUCATION

MDTA Director Robert Marshall reports
LCC Basic Education will end September 2,
with next yearb program beginning Sept
ember 28. Classes are held daily for 6 hours
at the Labor Temple, 135 E. 6th, Eugene.
Instructors in the program are Cora Pirtle,
Gladys Belden, and Aldin Whittle.

STUDENT COUNCIL

The first Student Council meeting of the
1966-67 school year will be held Tuesday,
September 20, 2:00 pm, in KRVM Studio.
Student Council members have been working
the past few weeks on revision of the Student
Handbook which is to be given free to all full
time students this year.

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETS

Mr. G. R. Bloomquist, Assistant

Dean of Instruction, and Mel Gaskill,
Chairman of the LCC Mechanics Division,

attended an Executive Board Meeting of

the Oregon Vocational Association in Salem
Thursday, August 18. This is the first
planning session for the coming year.

Mr. Bloomquist is President of OVA;
Mr. Gaskill is a Board member.

LCC BUS

At their August 18 meeting the LCC
Board of Education authorized the purchase

of a 29 passenger bus for use on special
field trips and limited inter-campus trans
portation. Cost of the bus, purchased from
the Federal Surplus Property Section, was
$450.

KEEP COOL: IT WILL BE ALL ONE A HUNDRED YEARS HENCE

Montaigne
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SEPTEMBER SEMINARS

"Something for everyone" could be the
theme of the September Seminars--staff

in-service meetings-- planned to begin
the morning of September 11 on the

Eugene Campus. Group meetings will
take up most of the first morning. The
afternoon is reserved for keynote speaker
Eric Hoffer, who will speak on "The
Explosiveness of Change,
will also present a public lecture at 8:00
in the evening in Harris Hall, "Leisure
of the Masses. "

Tuesday afternoon and Wednesday morn
ing will be given to the Articulation Meet
ing in Corvallis. An all-staff meeting
will be held Thursday morning.

Staff Association meetings are set for
Friday morning, September 15, and for
Tuesday afternoon, September 19. Small
group meetings and individual work will
take up the remainder of the time.

The ten days of activity will be topped off
by the staff family picnic, planned for
Thursday, September 21, at 4:00 pm in
Armitage park.

Division Chairmen report for Fall Term
on September 5; other nine-month staff
members report on September 11. See
the enclosed excerpt from the Staff Hand
book.

Mr. Hoffer

A PLACE FOR EVERYONE

Staff members, Board members,
and students who worked in the

Lane County Fair booth should be
complimented on the attractive

and informative exhibit. Having
people on hand to answer ques
tions about the college added
greatly to the booth's effective
ness.

William Cox, Dean of Administration, re
ports LCC has leased a private home ad
jacent to the Springfield Campus for use
as additional faculty office space for the
coming year. Minor remodeling will be
done and some faculty offices will be in
stalled in the new quarters before classes
begin.

Plans are being developed to move the
Bethel Library to a trailer on the campus
grounds and use the present library space
for faculty offices. Mr. Cox would like
to emphasize that each faculty member
will be provided with his own work space.

COMING ATTRACTIONS

Thanks to the Division Chairmen who

turned in rough copy for information
brochures for various programs offered
by the college. The brochures are being
developed and printed as time and print
ing schedules allow. Ten new brochures

have been printed during the past few
weeks.

Happiness is the shadow of things past.
Which fools still take for that which is to be.

--Francis Thompson

SUBMIT TO THE PRESIDENT’S OFFICEDEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ITEMS IS WEDNESDAY
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GET WELL WISHES this week to hospital
ized staff member Jean Fashbauqh, sec
retary to Assistant Dean of Instruction

Lewis Case, who is suffering from a bro
ken ankle; and to surgery patients Roger
Houglum, Electronics Division Chairman;
Robert Norman, Lecturer in Music; and
Ron Mitchell, Assistant Professor of
Social Science.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY to Art Schaefer and

Adrian Vaaler. both celebrating on the
2nd of September.

TO EACH HIS OWN

LCC counselors have been assigned to
specific area high schools as liason per
sonnel between the schools and the college
for the coming year Dean I. S. Hakanson
announced recently. The assignments
have been made to facilitate communica

tions between secondary school personnel
and college officials Mr. Hakanson said.

Counselors have also been assigned to
serve in the same capacity with desig
nated college divisions. Counselors
plan to attend high school faculty meet
ings and college division meetings as
assigned; and will be available whenever

needed to explain the programs and
policies of the college.

Counselors and their assignments are
as follows:

Wilbert Bailey--Triangle Lake, Churchill,
Industrial Technology Division; John
Berhham--Lowell, Pleasant Hill, Adult
Education Division; Ralph Burns, North
Eugene, Thurston, Mechanics division;
John Carter--Oakridge, Springfield,
Math Division; Robert Cook--Cresweli,
Cottage Grove, Health and PE Division;
Pauline Dixon—Junction City, Monroe,
Harrisburg, Language Arts Division;
Betty Ekstrom--Willamette, Elmira,
Fine and Applied Arts Division; Dallas
Haverland--Siuslaw, Mapleton, St,
Francis, Science Division; Ken Hills--
Sheldon, all area schools, Social Science
Division; Frances Howard--Mohawk,
McKenzie, Nursing and Home Ec Division;
Irene Parent--South Eugene, Crow,
Business Division; and William Wright--
all high schools, Electronics Division,

RASH PROJECTS

A check with Darwin MacCarroll on re

cent projects of his clean-up crew re
vealed that the entire crew has suffered

from poison oak acquired while spraying
2000 gallons of poison oak spray on under
growth at the new campus site.

The crew members fell prey to further
injury from bee stings suffered while
chopping brush. All the work-study stu
dents and their leader have recovered

and are back on deck, itching for new
projects to tackle.

BOARD MEETING

Next meeting of the LCC Board of Educa
tion will be September 6, 7:30 pm, in the
Board Room on the Eugene Campus.
Among other items of business to be con

sidered will be awarding the bid for the
Library-Learning Resource Center. This
is the final building to be contracted in
Phase I construction.


